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From the Principal 
P&C 
I would like to thank the P&C 
for pledging $173 000 for the 
school in 2019. With this 
generous donation, we will be 
able to employ more SLSO’s, a 

teacher, and purchase resources to support 
the following programs: 

• Hydrotherapy program 
• Assistive Technology Program 
• Communication Program 
• Computer Coordinator 
• Play Skills Program 
• Sensory Program 
• 2 extra SLSO’s 
• Classroom resources 

 
Scripture 
I would like to thank both Andre Bolt and 
Rachel Thomas for their dedication towards 
delivering a scripture program for students at 
Havenlee School. The feedback I hear from 
both students and staff is that students really 
enjoy their time in scripture and look forward 
to them coming again. 
 
Music with Rob 
I would like to thank Rob Cleary for 
volunteering his time to deliver a music 
appreciation program to the students of 
Havenlee once a week. It is wonderful to see 
the children open up and grow in confidence 
when participating with these Music lessons 
 
Awards Assembly 
I am looking forward to seeing everyone at 
the Presentation Assembly on Monday 10 
December. The classes have been working 
hard on their performances and the costumes 
look fabulous. Remember that all guests are 

invited to come early to the school for light 
refreshments before the assembly. 
 
Year 12 Graduation Dinner 
On Thursday 6 December, we are having the 
Year 12 Graduation Dinner. It will be held at 
the School Hall. The following students are 
Graduating this year: 

• Luke Marshall 
• Buddy Spry 
• Luke Spry 
• Zeke Taylor  

End of year Plans 
If you were planning to move address and / or 
change any other details over the holidays, 
would you please contact the office as soon 
as possible? This information will assist us 
with updating your child’s details and 
organising classes for 2019. 
 
Telephones and extreme weather 
Thank you for your patience whilst our 
phones were out of action over the last week. 
The phones are now working. It was a 
frustrating situation. 
I would like to thank you for your flexibility 
and understanding whilst we were managing 
the school under very difficult circumstances 
on Wednesday with the big downpour. A 
number of the classrooms were flooded as 
well as the front entrance and my office. We 
currently have big fans trying to dry out the 
wet carpet. 
I also would like to extend my gratitude to all 
the staff who worked so well as a team in the 
ever-changing situation. 
 
Katrina Eyland - School Principal 
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Up and Coming Events 
Term 4 Week 8 

3rd  December  International Day of 
People with a Disability 

4th  December Hydro 
6th  December Hydro 
 Year 12 Graduation 

Dinner 
 Term 4 Week 9 

10th  December  Awards Assembly 
11th  December Hydro 
13th  December Hydro 
14th  December  Christmas Lights Tour 

 

 

 
 

Canteen News 
School canteen will be open every Tuesday, 

Wednesday and Thursday’s. 
Volunteer helpers always needed as little as 
one day a month. Call North Nowra Public  

School 4422 7045.  
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Havenlee School Christmas Quilt raffle 
 

Tickets are $2 each OR 3 for 
$5. Please return sold tickets 
school. The winner is drawn 

at the School Awards 
Assembly on 10th December 

2018. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Disclaimer: Havenlee School advertises in this column as a service to parents. 
Havenlee School does not endorse, sponsor or accept responsibility for the 
management or organisation of the advertised events or service` 


